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As our space in this pamphlet is somewhat limited, we can 
but briefly refer to a few of those who belonged to the Church:

The late Robert Nicholson, in his capacity as Trustee Steward, 
rendered valuable help to the church for a number of years, and 
was one of its large financial supporters. His four sons—George, 
Robert, William and John were also connected with the society, 
and three of them in turn were Secretary to the Sabbath School.

Mr. James Hamilton Ferns, filled the offices of Trustee Steward 
and Sabbath School Superintendent with acceptance. His uncle, 
Mr. John Ferns, was also connected with the church for a number 
of years, and was a cheerful contributor to its funds.

Mr. Joseph Eveleigh, who, for a number of years worshipped in 
this church, never failed to give tangible evidence of his interest 
in the prosperity of its work.

The late Mr. John Ballard was so regular in his attendance, 
that his absence for one Sabbath was noticeable by all. He was 
never known to be late for any of the Sabbath services, during the 
many years he worshipped in the old church.

The late Mr. S. R. Richards was a respected member for many 
years. He was a class leader and a local preacher, and member of 
the Choir. He was a lover of sacred music.

Mr. John Terrill, sr.. for many years the leading tenor singer in 
the choir, was also a member of the Quarterly and Trustee 
Boards.

Mr. Geo. Robinson, senior member of the firm of Robinson, Little 
& Co., of London. Ont., is one of the old members of East End.

He still retains a warm affection for the Old Church and has 
shown a pratlcal appreciation of the effort to erect a new church 
edifice.

The late Mr. Thomas Little, was for some time the Librarian in 
the Sunday School. In connection with the work in the church he 
also gave his support in very many ways. His son. Mr. John 
Little, was very popular in the Sabbath School with both teachers 
and scholars, during his long term of secretaryship. He. some 
years ago. removed to Ixindon. Ont., where, some time afterwards 
he was elected Mayor of that city. Though separated from the 
old church, he still has a warm feeling toward it. and has given 
evidence of it by a large contribution toward the new church.

The late Mr. John Holland, was long identified with church and 
Sunday School. He was regarded in his day as the model Bible 
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